To,
Arpana Mendiratta,

Joint director,

Room No. 222, Rajya Sabha Secretariat,

Parliament House Annexe,

New Delhi 110001

Sub: Grievances and suggestions towards the proposed NCHRH Bill, 2011.

Dear Smt. Arpana Mendiratta,
We, a group of over 3000 Physiotherapists, who had been working together as an online community under the name Physioblasts  http://physioblasts.org for the past 7 years, would like to use this opportunity to represent our profession regarding the proposed NCHRH Bill. Our member database includes physiotherapy professionals mostly working in our country as well as those trained in India but working abroad. Our group includes acclaimed academicians, clinicians and students from the field. We have also been imparting information and awareness among the public about Physiotherapy. Physioblasts.Org is accredited and recognized for imparting quality health information on the web by many organizations including the ‘Health on the Net Foundation’ (HON) http://www.hon.ch/ which has special consultative status with the UN.

We always had been appreciative of the moves by the Central government to form a regulatory body for our profession. We had represented the problems faced by us and our suggestions towards the proposed PT Council related Bills in the past. It is crucial to the public health in general and our profession in particular that a highly important field in rehabilitation like physiotherapy be regulated in its practice as well as education. 

We are indeed content with adequate measures in the proposed Bill regarding maintaining educational standards through the proposed National Board of Health education and National Evaluation and Assessment Committee. It is high time such a body is in place for health professions like ours mainly for the fact that there had been many unaccounted substandard colleges and clinics that have sprung up in many parts of our country in the name of physiotherapy. The situation is not only alarming but such unregulated profit motive enterprises are a serious threat to public health and the right for trustable medical service. 
Despite all the good measures, we are very much disappointed for the fact that a profession like Physiotherapy or related health professionals finds no mention in the proposed Bill. In the previous drafts of the proposed NCHRH Bill, we did find that our profession was included. It is surprising and highly disappointing that we have been left out without having a Council for the profession. When associated professions like Nursing, Pharmacy and Paramedics have given adequate representation in the present Bill, it is intriguing why established and recognized profession such as Physiotherapy and Occupational therapy finds no adequate representation. 
We are also worried whether our profession will be included among the paramedic professions which find a place in the Bill. Without adequate description of the said ‘paramedic professions’, we have to assume that either our profession has been left out of the NCHRH Bill or have been included among the paramedics. The Paramedic profession is a very vague term and the lack of defining it by the present Bill will call for further confusions and legal implications.  Most of the professions would need to be defined about their roles, duties and limits in the broad health care sector to limit further issues. 
We would highly object to including our profession among paramedics for a variety of reasons. Unlike paramedics, physiotherapy is a recognized individual and highly qualified discipline in the health field. Physiotherapy is not considered a paramedic field in any major countries; infact is given adequate representation by forming independent Councils. 
The development of the profession in our country largely depends upon where and how it is being represented with legislations and Acts. Physiotherapy had been on the receiving end for decades in our country which then had to opt out of the Rehabilitation Council for its betterment.  The profession had been trying hard for years to get the adequate measures being heard and answered by our government. Taking a step back, and putting us back by clubbing us with paramedics will be a big injustice.

We have, all these years seen that pay revisions done by our government depends basely upon where each profession is represented in government list by the virtue of Acts and Bills. And we feel that further injustice will be done to our profession in pay revisions by virtue of being clubbed with paramedics. Considering the fact that one will be able to find the highest number of Post graduates to be in physiotherapy, rather than Pharmacy or Nursing, and one of the highest fee structure among these professions, it indeed is expected to have a remuneration of atleast same as those other professions with independent representations, if not more. 
In our country, three states- Maharashtra, Tamil Nadu and Gujarat as well as Delhi already have existing physiotherapy Councils. There is high pressure on other states to follow the same and provide adequate recognition and framework for the profession. The present Bill does not have any mention about the professionals registered under them or the Rehabilitation Council of India. We urge you to include provisions in this Bill to include these Councils by having a National and State Council/ Register for our profession as such. 
We would also like to draw your attention to the report on ‘Paramedical and Physiotherapy Council Bill’, tabled in Lok Sabha in 2008 by the Parliamentary Committee headed by Sri. Amar Singh. According to the report:

· "After taking into considerations all the available facts and inputs, Committee came into a conclusion that physiotherapy education over the years has made significant advancements and has evolved as a distinct profession seems to be well established. This is strengthened by the considered opinion of Ministry of Law that physiotherapy profession should not be equated with the paramedical professions. "
· "Adequate recognition should be granted to physiotherapy through legislation and for ensuring adequate access to physiotherapy services in the country, physiotherapists be allowed to open independent service centers"
The report by the Parliamentary committee also mentions about the title of the Bill for Councils including the professions like Physiotherapy and Occupational therapy be named ‘Allied Health Professions Council’ rather than ‘Paramedical Council’. It should throw light on Committee’s findings that ‘paramedic’ in not the apt word to represent our profession. Quoting below is the clause from the above said report.

· “Taking the relative merits of all viewpoints into account, the Committee, concludes that the words ‘Paramedical and physiotherapy’ in the title of the Bill may be replaced by the words ‘Allied Health Professions’. The Committee, accordingly, recommends that clause 1(1) be amended to read as follows:-
“This Act may be called the Allied Health Professions Central Councils Act, 2007”.”
We, again, would like to express our disappointment in ‘physiotherapy’ not finding a mention in the NCHRH Bill. A profession which has become the backbone of rehabilitation in modern medicine, being practiced by over a lakh in our country, helping multitude of common people to be back on to their feet, offering extensive education at graduate, post graduate and specialty levels, it is imperative that the profession be recognized. We would like to urge you to consider giving the adequate recognition to our profession in the proposed Bill and those suggestions from the report tabled in Lok Sabha in 2008 by the Parliamentary committee headed by Sri. Amar Singh on the previous PT Council related Bill, be used for the same. 
We also would like to suggest to you not to overlook the continuous struggle taken by our professionals across the country, very often in the past decade, to have an adequate representation and recognition for the profession from the government through legislation. We would also like to draw your attention towards how the profession in represented in majority of the countries around us. With our country taking a step towards uniform quality health standards for all walks of life, it would be highly appropriate that steps being taken in the right direction.
We are happy to have this opportunity to raise our concerns and present suggestions on the Bill. Kindly consider this and we expect your office to take the necessary steps to address the concerns as well as to recognize and represent our profession in the Bill. 

Thanking you,

Yours Sincerely,

Arun S. Sekhar 

Chief Editor & Administrator, 

Physioblasts.Org. 
Place:
Date:

